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Ethics

Expert Witness Asked to Testify About Community Dispute

Q. A longtime ICMA member with experience as a city manager has been asked to testify as an expert witness. She is currently the head of a homeowners’ association in a community that is not adjacent to the county where the incident about which she would testify occurred. 

The case involves an abandoned railroad right-of-way that was part of a citizen’s property. While the homeowner was out of the country, the mayor directed that a bulldozer go onto the homeowner’s property with no prior notification. The ICMA member has been asked to testify about what a typical process would entail in a community that employed a professional administrator. Are there any ethical concerns about the ICMA member testifying as an expert witness in this case? 

A. Although ICMA members need to exercise caution about serving as expert witnesses, this case does not raise any ethical questions. It is consistent with ICMA’s guidance to members that it is appropriate for them to educate the public about council-manager government and the role of a professional administrator. ICMA members are advised to notify their appointing authority of outside employment and not to accept any employment that might create a conflict with their official duties. 

